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Welcome to winter! For many of us not our favourite
season but one that is important to the maintenance of
the environment. The word ‘winter’ comes from an old

Germanic word that means ‘time of water.’

Winter allows a time for re-generation of the soil, seeds,
the air and life-cycles of insects and plants alike.

Next month, we celebrate World Alzheimers Month in September. This is our time to challenge
the stigma arounf dementina mate wareware and shift public perceptions worldwide. 

This year’s theme is #AskAboutDementia 

In this newsletter I would to share some of the latest figures coming out internationally about the
growing numbers of people with dementia alongside the still growing number of people either

with the disease or caring for someone with dementia, who continue to experience
discrimination of some sort. Discrimination is born out of pre-judging a person or situation,

usually due to a lack of understanding and fuelled by fear. 

It is sad to think that so many people are having to live with this attitude.
 World Alzheimers Month is our time to raise awareness, have a voice, speak out for those who

may no longer be able to express their opinion and try to bring awareness, acceptance and
equality for all.

Read on further to see how you can help celebrate World Alzheimers Month in Gisborne!
Nga mihi nui

Tracy



Register through the  Alzheimers New Zealand website
www.alzheimers.org.nz



At Alzheimers Gisborne Tairawhiti we have several things planned in and around
September. These are a combination of fundrasiers and information presentations. In

supporting our fundraisers, you are  also raising the awareness of our organisation and
your contribution chips away at the stigma. Remember that all money raised in Gisborne
stays in Gisborne to work with our local communtity of all people affected by dementia

mate wareware.

Here’s what you can do:

You can sign up for Spud in a Bucket (see flyer in this newsletter)

Enter your mokopuna/grandchild to grow potatoes. Not only are they helping us but also
learning about supporting the community,engaging in horiculture, engaging in
sustainability plus they go in the draw to win some amazing prizes!

Volunteer to help us sell Spud in a Bucket entries and our soon to be announced
mystery raffle at various locations around town.

Go on to #AboutDemetia to see what the rest of the country and the world are doing for
World Alzheimers Month.

Consider getting a team together for ‘Move for Dementia’ or design a campaign of your
own. (See further on for details)

Come along to an information presentation about how to  stay healthy in the face of
dementia,25 September.

Buy your toilet paper from us and be environmentally friendly and a financial supporter
at the same time.

Enroll in the Alzheimers NZ summit (see previous page for details)

Buy fresh, organic walnuts from us for $5.00 a bag.



We have some changes coming up in
the  team from August. 

Avna is taking parental leave from mid
August. She is due to have her baby in

September - a new spring arrival.

Rayleen is heading back to her
‘motherland’, England for a few weeks

to reconnect with the whanau over
there. She will be away mid -August

and all of September.

Debbie Hall will be spending more
time with us. Debbie will be familiar to
some of you as she has been with us,

on and off, for over a year now.
Debbie’s usual day will be Wednesday

in the Sherwood Club.

You will be seeing more of Judy in the
Sherwood Club on all 3 days.

Azure will continue to be part of the
team on Monday and  Fridays.

Staff news



I N T R O D U C I N G  2  O F  O U R
V O L U N T E E R S  

Go to Alzheimers NZ website for more details
www.alzheimers.org.nz

Start moving for us!!

Thank you to Chris, who is a Wednesday
volunteer in the Sherwood Club but who has now
also volunteered to up-date our webpage. We are
so grateful as this is something that has been on
the list of things to be tidied up for some time.

Now you can go to our webpage and get an up-to-
the minute picture of what we are doing and what

is coming up. Thanks Chris! 

Introducing Dave, who has actually been part of
our volunteer team on a Wedensdays for a year
now. You may not have seen Dave as he is often

in the kitchen either doing dishes or preparing the
lunch. Dave got to know us when he came in with
his wife Jill, who is now in a rest home. But Dave
continued to come back! An amazing story and

one we are all grateful to Dave for.

I f  y o u  w o u l d  l i k e  t o  j o i n  o u t  v o l u n t e e r  t e a m  w e  w o u l d
l o v e  t o  h e a r  f r o m  y o u .

 
O u r  v o l u n t e e r s  m a k e  a  d i f f e r e n c e  b e y o n d  w o r d s !







Currently here seem to be a multitude of changes coming up in the world of technology. At
Alzheimers Gisborne, we have had to upgrade our mobile phones as the G3 network is to be
shut down on 31 March 2026. This means that any phone or device that relies on 3G will not
be able to make or receive calls (including emergency calls such as 111), send texts or use

mobile data once the 3G network shuts down. If your network is 3G (you can ask your
supplier if you are not sure) you need to upgrade your phone or device to be at least 4G

capabilty. Due to a grant we received, we have been able to upgrade to 5G, hopefully future
proofing ourselves for a while.

Next on our ‘hit list’ is 4 new computers!  Four of our 5 computers cannot be upgraded to
Windows 11 as they are over 5 years old. So it will be out with the old and in with the new!!

We are currently applying to a local funder in the hopes of securing some financial support
to achieve this. 

Our tech support person has also advised us to upgrade to the newest licence for  WORD,
which no longer be free.

They call this progress!!

A  B I G  T H A N K  Y O U
T O  O U R  F I N A N C I A L

M E M B E R S

Thank you to all of you who responded to the reminder about
signing up once again as a financial member. We now have over

80 financial members which is a significant increase from where
we were this time last year.

Being a financial member shows the wider commuity and our
funders, that we have a band of supporters; a group who access

our services and who value us in Tairawhiti.

Thank you

Testing Times for
Technology



Our thanks to our funders 

We are very grateful to the Marjorie Redstone Trust for their grant that
allowed us to purchase new mobile phones and update to the G5 software!

W e  r e c e i v e  a  g r a n t  f r o m
H e a l t h  N e w  Z e a l a n d  T e

W h a t u  O r a  w h i c h  p a r t i a l l y
f u n d s  t h e  o p e r a t i o n  c o s t s

o f  t h e  S h e r w o o d  C l u b




